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Friends DACC Foundation 

Dr. Stephen Nacco 
officially took the reins as 
the seventh president in 
Danville Area Community 
College’s 70-year history 
Monday, August 15, 
2016.  
 
Dr. Nacco comes to 
DACC after six years as 
vice president of 
administrative services 
and executive assistant 
to the president at Union 
County College in 
Cranford, N.J. He and his 
wife Cindy officially 
moved to the Danville 
community in early 
August. 

 
"This is a beautiful 
community college, a 
bedrock for Danville and 
the region, and a leader 
in student success and 
workforce development,” 
Dr. Nacco said after 
accepting the president’s 
position in July. “For my 
wife Cindy and me, we're 
privileged to be invited 

It was unusually warm and sunny on 
November 1, 2016, when officials from 
Danville Area Community College and the 
DACC Foundation unveiled and dedicated a 
bench to memorialize Bobette Steely Hegeler, 
late wife of Julius W. Hegeler II.  Mrs. 
Hegeler, who passed in 1976, was a civic-
minded community leader who felt strongly 
about supporting education, the arts, and 
libraries.  
 
“She was a beautiful person inside and out,” 
her daughter, Madelle Hegeler, reminisced. 
The sentiment is carved into the bench for all 
to see.  
 
The bench was appropriately placed outside 
the Clock Tower Center – home of the Liberal 
Arts division and the College Library at DACC. 
It was set to complement a matching bench 
placed by Mr. Hegeler several years ago in 
memory of late DACC Professor Mary 
Coffman. The bench is the latest in a string of 

gifts from Mr. Hegeler and the Julius W. 
Hegeler II Foundation that beautify the DACC 
campus. Those former contributions include 
the Garden Gateway, the College greenhouse, 
the Julius W. Hegeler II addition to the 
Technology Center, and renovations to the 
Ornamental Horticulture building.  
 
The intimate ceremony was attended by 
members of the DACC Foundation board, 
DACC Board of Trustees, faculty, and staff, 
and a few close personal friends of the 
Hegeler family.  
 
“We cannot begin to express our gratitude for 
the many contributions Mr. Hegeler has made 
to our campus,” said Foundation Director 
Tracy Wahlfeldt. “We are beyond pleased to 
add this tribute to a beloved wife, mother, and 
community activist.” 

Pictured: Dr. Stephen Nacco, President of DACC; Foundation Board members Thomas 
“Tuck” Meyer, Dean Grimes, and Tom Chamberlain; Madelle Hegeler; Tracy Wahlfeldt, 
Foundation Director; and  Julius W. Hegeler II 
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Food insecurity is defined as the lack of 
reliable access to sufficient quantities of 
affordable, nutritious food.  
 
According to the survey, “Hunger on 
Campus: The Challenge of Food 
Insecurity for College Students,” 
conducted by the College and 
University Food Bank Alliance, the 
National Student Campaign Against 
Hunger and Homelessness, the 
Student Government Resource Center, 
and the Student Public Interest 
Research Groups, 48 percent of 
respondents reported food insecurity in 
the previous 30 days, including 22 
percent with very low levels of food 
security that qualify them as hungry.  
 
Due to these alarming statistics, and 
anecdotal evidence from our own 
faculty and staff, DACC established a 
food pantry on campus in 2012.  

The DACC Foundation has been solely 
responsible for the operation of the 
Food Pantry since January 2016.  
 
Since that time, the Pantry has served 

50 students – or 164 people including 

family members – and those students 

have made 143 visits to the Pantry. As 

the need is so great, the Foundation 

has begun holding Food Drive Friday 

events on the first Friday of each 

month, but they will accept donations of 

non-perishable food items and personal 

care items – including diapers – at any 

time.  

Tax deductible monetary donations are 

also accepted and can be used to 

purchase food items through the 

Eastern Illinois Foodbank at a greatly 

reduced cost. Donations also fund 

grocery-only gift cards so students may 

purchase fresh food items like meat, 

milk, and eggs. Contributions may be 

made online at www.dacc.edu/give 
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business and employment 
opportunities for residents.” 
  
Joan recognized DACC’s val-
ue on an interpersonal level. 
“While I was working for Carle 
Clinic, I came to know a num-
ber of working mothers—many 
of them single—who were rais-
ing a family and trying to give 
themselves a chance for a 
better life through education. I 
saw that these people needed 
a boost, the kind provided by 
the scholarship assistance 
offered by the Foundation.” 
  
The Richards’ scholarships 
focus on students in Science, 
Technology, Engineering, and 
Math fields. Being in the medi-
cal profession, George sees 
his support of STEM education 
globally. “Math and the scienc-
es are important fields of 
study, so we typically earmark 
our donations to help students 
in STEM.” 
  
When Joan first began reading 
scholarship applications as a 
Foundation Board member, 
she and George became 
aware of the magnitude of 
need. As Joan says, “There 
are myriad stories, touching 
stories, of people who need 
any assistance whatsoever 
you can provide. Their stories 
touch you in the heart. And 
when you meet the students 
during the Honors Program—
it’s truly a transformational 
experience.” 
  
George and Joan have one 
other important reason for 
choosing to be DACC donors. 
George calls it “trust.” Joan 
says, “We have confidence in 

the people of the Foundation 
and the College administra-
tors. They make sure that our 
donations support the neediest 
students and that the funds 
are managed well.” 
  
“Our scholarships are all about 
helping people,” George says, 
“and we do it because we trust 
that the students receiving 
these scholarships are getting 
a great education from the 
people at DACC. I can say, 
without exception, that 
throughout my 40-or-so years 
of being involved with DACC, I 
continue to be impressed with 
the quality of the faculty and 
staff at the College.”  

 Dr. George and Mrs. Joan 
Richards are as iconic at 
DACC as the fabled clock tow-
er. Their contributions as Col-
lege and Foundation Board 
members and as donors are 
an enduring testament to their 
longstanding commitment of 
giving their “time, talent, and 
treasure” to DACC’s students 
and the community. 
  
A doctor of veterinary medi-
cine, George served for nearly 
24 years as a trustee on the 
DACC Board of Trustees, 17 
of those years as the chair. He 
also continues to contribute as 
an emeritus member of the 
Foundation Board, where he 
served for nine years, three as 
president.  
  
With careers in education and 
finance along with a master’s 
in business from Northwest-
ern, Joan first learned about 
DACC after marrying George 
in 1988 and has served for 
nine years on the Foundation 
Board, two as president.   
  
George recalls, “I was elected 
to the Board of Trustees in 
1974 and the community-
college movement was in its 
infancy. I could see that I could 
really make a difference in our 
community by supporting 
DACC’s role in revitalizing 

Thomas Meyer,  
President 

Tom Chamberlain,  
Vice-President 

Bill Nicholls, Treasurer 
Judd Peck, Secretary 
Jerry Askren 
Jennifer Ciancio 
Jeff Fauver 
Dean Grimes 
Julius W. Hegeler II 
Kristen Herr 
Chris Kittell 
Theta Lee 
Dr. John Mason 
Michael Mervis 
Ryan O'Shaughnessy 
Alan Puzey 
Gil Saikley 
Maruti Seth 
Tinisha Shade-Spain 
Lesley Shore 
Jane Towne 
Marilyn Tucker 
Deanna Witzel 
 
Tracy Wahlfeldt,  
 Executive Director 
Sandy Dreher,  
 Office Manager 
Gina Davis,  
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Craig Chambers (cont’d) 
Tula Kronas 
Robert and Sharon Loeschen 
Marilyn Lyman 
Don and Dottie McLaughlin 
Ed and Myrna McManus, Jr. 
Ray and Susan O'Herron 
Cecilia M Padfield 
Jerry and Margaret Prideaux 
David and Janet Redenbaugh 
Dr. George and Joan Richards 
Richard and Phyllis Roth 
Bill and Marilyn Satterwhite 
Drs. Jim and Frances L. Schoon 
James and Lynne Shaffer 
John and Kay Shaner 
Norma Sievers 
Terry and Sue Smith 
Joe and Blanche Springer 
Barbara Todd 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
 
Shelia Collins 
John and Sue Shane 
 
Dr. Janet Cornelius 
Dr. Rita Frerichs 
Martha Kay 
 
Eleanor Cox 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
 
Charles 'Roger' Creek 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Dave Cunningham 
Sandy Cunningham 
 
Angela Davis 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Larry Ehmen 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Henry Earl Evans 
Danville Area Community College 
 
John Robert 'Bob' Fretty 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
 
Harry and Pat Garrett 
Ms. Lori Garrett 
 
John Girton 
James Dawson 
Lance Girton 
 
 
 

Dianne Grimes 
Jeff and Susan Fauver 
Dean Grimes 
Kristen Herr and Jerry Bartos 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Dr. George and Joan Richards 
John and Sue Shane 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
 
Linda Heeren 
Patricia Mielke 
 
Dorothy J. Houmes 
Karla Coon 
Diana Decker 
 
John  B. Jenkins 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
 
Theotto Lillard, Jr. 
Craig and Elaine Lillard 
Olivia Lillard 
 
Marie Martin 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
 
Donna Mason 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
 
Dr. A. Reese and Ann Matteson 
Robert Matteson 
 
Dr. William McCormack 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
 
Henri and Alma Meis 
Bud and Jennifer Gruenberg, Jr. 
 
Miss Mary Miller 
Mr. G. Thomas Tanselle 
Jerry and Sally Tanselle 

 
Colleen Morrison 
Danville Area Community College 
 
George Morrison 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Vic Pate 
Ryan Wyckoff 
 
June Peterson 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
 
Sally Pittelkow 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
 
 

Donna Prather 
Danville Area Community College 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
 
Stephen Primmer 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Mary Puzey 
Beth Ann Acker 
Ron and Marilee Anderson 
Sharon Bard 
Mark and Amy Bartenschlag 
Rex and Sandy Bradfield 
Bob and Joan Bryan 
Thomas and Mary Bueter 
Steven Burger 
Chris and Jill Butler 
John and Sara Cast 
Stan and Kim Catlett 
Sherree Cockrell 
Country Ins. & Financial Svcs.  
Jim and Cathy Cox 
James and Tamara Craddock 
Scott Crawford 
Bruce and Linda Darr 
Dane and Mary Lou Darr 
Ron and Maxine Davis 
Gary and Deb Dyar 
Todd Edmundson 
Farm Credit Illinois - Todd Smith 
Bill and Rita Francis 
Connie Fritz 
Mary Gardner 
Karen George 
Bob Gernand 
Pete Goodwin 
Chris Griffin 
Dean Grimes 
Jay and Teresa Hageman 
Don and Sonna Hall 
Donand Deidre Heidbreder 
Rory and Pam Heller 
Lon and Nancy Henderson 
Kristen Herr and Jerry Bartos 
Bill and Carla High 
Dave and Gina Ingraham 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
Julius W. Hegeler II Foundation 
Brian and Ellen Kennedy 
Bill and Lynda Knight 
Bruce and Donna Lackey 
Jacqueline M. Lacy and Tim Tutton 
Nancy Loop 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Brad and Chris McDowell 
Jerry and Judy McDowell 
Barbara Millas 
Patricia Murphy 
 

“...we trust that 
the students 
receiving these 
scholarships are 
getting a great 
education from 
the people at 
DACC.” 

David W. Harby,  
 Chairperson 
Dr. Ronald E. Serfoss,  
 Vice Chairperson 
William B. Black 
Richard A. Cheney 
Tonya Hill 
John Spezia 
Greg Wolfe 



  

 

 

 

 

Dr. Jacobs (cont’d) 
Mervis Family Foundation 
Thomas "Tuck" and Marsha Meyer 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Jim Miller 
Timothy and Mary-Rita Moore 
Jack and Gail Morrison 
Bob and Barbara Muirhead 
Jim and Jeanne Mulvaney 
Mel and The Honorable Judy Myers 
Gretchen Naff 
Wayne and Nancy Newton 
Wm.  and Ema Nicholls 
Bert and Jan Nicholson 
Ron and Mary Norenberg 
Paul and Donna Offutt 
The Honorable and Mrs. John P. 
 O'Rourke 
Jeff and Minerva Partenheimer 
Judd  and Mary Peck 
Nan Perry 
Prudential Financial, Inc. 
Alan and Susan Puzey 
Robert and Sandi Randall 
Bruce and Pat Rape 
David  and Janet Redenbaugh 
Mimi Reitemeier 
Bob and Kathy Richard 
Dr. George and Joan Richards 
Don and Sue Richter 
Greg and Sarah Robison 
Rossville Packing Company 
Rick and Cheryl Rotramel 
Gil and Val Saikley 
Bill and  Marilyn Satterwhite 

Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
Vivian Schultz 
Dr. Ronald and Susie Serfoss 
Maruti and Minni Seth 
John and Sue Shane 
Dick and Jane Ellen Shockey 
Eric and Lesley Shore 
Dr. Lily Siu 
Sylvia Sleva 
Christine Sobek 
John and Nancy Spezia 
Joe and Blanche Springer 
Susan Star 
Jeremy Swerling and Amy Helsel 
Tom Szott 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Towne Machine & Tool Co., Inc. 
Mike and Sandy Trujillo 
Marilyn Tucker 
Steven and Donna Tucker 
Alice Vernon 
Volunteers For Shimkus 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Renee' Walker 
Walton and Associates Architects, PC 
Joan Warrick 
Watchfire 
Dr. Girard Weber 
George and Cheri Weller 
Robert Widmer 
Rick and Laura Williams 
Karen Wodetzki-Davis 
Greg  and Beth Wolfe 
Pat  and Lynn Wolgamot 
David and Sandi Wood 

Mary Woodyard 
A. J. and Marcie Wright 
Robert and Dr. Elizabeth Yacobi 
Frank and Anne Young 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed and Eileen Layden 
Ed and Yvonne Layden, Jr. 
 
Olivia Lillard 
David Groves 
Rick Groves 
Lloyd and Aleta Randle 
 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr.  
 (Christmas Wishes) 
Nan Payne 
 
Thomas 'Tuck' Meyer 
Emily Hamilton 
 
Vickie Miller 
Jerry and Catherine Douglass 
 
Barbara Stover 
Deborah Fowler 
 
Barbara A. Todd 
Doug and Karen Appleby 
Carol Kritser 
Tim Mahoney 
Tim and Jackie Prunkard 
 
Tracy Wahlfeldt (Christmas Wishes) 
Sandy Dreher 
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Ryleigh Arnett 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Nancy T. Bates 
Bill and Patricia Westphal, Jr. 
 
Cathy Boehm 
Jan Thomen 
Frank and Lynne Titis 
Bobby and Donna Wilkerson 
 
Dr. Harry Braun 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
Dr. Joseph and Raj Karinattu 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
 
David Bulmer 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
 

Paul Calvert 
Danville Area Community College 
 
Ruth Chamberlain 
Dean Grimes 
 
Craig Chambers 
Barry and Ellen Anders 
Jim and Martha Barnett 
Carolyn Bell 
Richard and Christel Belton 
Laura Beringer 
Robert and Alice Boylan 
Dick Brazda 
Marilyn F. Campbell 
Paul Carlson 
Peggy Chambers 
Allen and Ann Cooke 
Danville Area Community College 

Danville Golden K Kiwanis 
John and Marilyn Dewey 
Sue Dines 
Phil and Katie Dorsey 
Roy and Joyce Eades 
Ruth Eades 
John and Sally Eakle 
Cliff and Judy Federmeier 
Dale and Martha Fry 
Jim and Lois Gholson 
Alan and Bonnie Goodrich 
Charles and Marcia Hedrick 
Gerald and Shirley Holmes 
Bob and Sherri Hous 
Marshall and Sharon Huls 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
The Honorable Robert E. Jones 
Dr. Joseph and Raj Karinattu 
William and Beverly Kesler 

I received my Associate 
degree in Agribusiness in the 
fall of 2016 and I will receive 
my Associate degree in 
Accounting in the spring of 
2017.  
 
The scholarships I received 
were a big part in making my 
education virtually free. With 
my education comes the 
prospect of finding better 
employment and opportunities. 
My goal is to receive my 
Bachelor degree and find a job 
that will support my family.  
 
Scholarships make it possible 
for a person like me to better 
themselves through education 
and cut down on some of the 
burdens that stop a lot of 
people from realizing their 
dreams. For this I say thank 
you to all the donors past, 
present and future. 
 
 

More than 500 people 
gathered in Mary Miller Gym to 
honor the motivation and 
dedication of scholarship 
recipients while thanking the 
generous donors who made 
the scholarships possible. 
Scholarship dollars often make 
the difference between 
students achieving their 
dreams or putting them on 
hold indefinitely. These 
valuable scholarships assist 
students in reaching their 
education goals. Awards are 
given to both traditional and 
non-traditional students.  
 
After years of programs lasting 
more than three hours, 
Foundation Director Tracy 

My recovery time was to 
take  a year to 18 months to 
get my hand back to 
functioning properly. So my job 
decided to let me go. I had 
given that job my all for 7 
years and I found out I was 
replaceable. 

 
I was dealing with an injury, 
loss of employment, unable to 
find employment, financial 
problems and still trying to hold 
it together for my family. One 
night as it all started to 
overwhelm me I prayed for an 
answer and God told me to go 
back to school.  
 
I didn't understand it at the 
time but because I obeyed and 
went back to school, I received 
the proper education I needed 
and befriended the DACC staff 
and teachers that have helped 
me realize dreams I thought 
would never come true.  
 

My name is Demetrius Tyler 
Sr. I am the father of 8 
beautiful sons with my wife of 
13 years.  
 
I first came to DACC in the Fall 
of 2013 after losing a job 
because of an accident at work 
in which I lost the tips of my 
three middle fingers on my left 
hand.  
 

Danville Area Community 
College Foundation’s annual 
Honors Program celebrates 
the achievements of 
scholarship recipients at 
DACC and the generosity of 
the donors who support them. 
Without the support of 
scholarship dollars, many 
students’ potential might 
remain untapped. 
 
On Friday, September 23, 
2016, the DACC Foundation 
celebrated awarding a record-
breaking 534 scholarships 
valued at over $643,000 during 
the annual Honors program. 
More than 80 percent of 
applicants received some 
award.  
 

into this wonderful 
community.” 

 
Dr. Nacco holds a 
doctorate in educational 
leadership focused on 
community colleges from 
Rowan University, a Ph.D. 
in English and American 
literature from Fordham 
University, a master’s in 
English and American 
literature from St. John’s 
University and a bachelor’s 
degree in English literature 
from State University of 
New York at Plattsburgh. 

 
Prior to joining Union, Dr. 
Nacco was executive 
director of college relations 
at Brookdale Community 
College in Lincroft, N.J. 
(2001-2010) and senior 
director of customer 
relations for MTA New York 
City Transit (1988-2001).   
 
He began his career as a 
full-time instructor in 
English at St. John’s 
University. 

New President 

(Cont’d) 

The Impact of Scholarships 

Wahlfeldt and her staff chose 
to shorten the program and 
maximize the time donors and 
recipients got to meet and talk 
amongst themselves. The 
program consisted of brief 
comments from new DACC 
President Stephen Nacco and 
Director Wahlfeldt, and brief 
testimonials from scholarship 
recipients Demetrius Tyler, Sr. 
and Siscily Shelby.  
 

The entire event, including 
recipient photos was 
completed in less than 90 
minutes. Many donors 
commented that they loved the 
new format because it allowed 
them more time to visit with 
their recipients, yet didn’t 
consume an entire afternoon. 
Students and faculty were fond 
of the new format because it 
didn’t take them out of the 
classroom for long.  
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Dr. and Mrs. Keith Bates 
Becky Estill 
 
Mrs. Glenda Boling 
Ryan Wyckoff 
 
Marilyn F. Campbell 
Mary Glenn Kirkland 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Renwick 
 
Dick and Patricia Cheney 
Nan K. Payne 
 
Dick and Patricia Cheney 65th 
Wedding Anniversary 
Dr. Joseph Fabrizio and Phyllis 
 Dougherty Fabrizio 
The Honorable Rita Garman 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Mimi Reitemeier 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
 
David A. Groves 
Rick L. Groves 
 
David Harby (Service on Board of 
Trustees) 
Terry Elston - State Farm Insurance 
 
Dr. Alice Marie Jacobs (Retirement) 
Dr.  Angelo and Alberta Anaclerio 
Jim and Linda Anderson 
Bob and Jane Andrews 
James and Betty Applegate 
Jary and Jane Archer 
Jerry and Yvonne Askren 
Jim and Linda Ayers 
Mary Michael Bateman 
Dr. Keith Bates 
Marla K. Bauerle-Hill 
Dick and Christal Belton 
The Honorable Scott Bennett 
Dr. Wesley Bieritz 
Tina Biesecker 
Shirley Binkley 
The Honorable Bill and Sharon Black 

Bob and Nancy Boesdorfer 
Glenda Boling 
Wilbur and Linda Bolton 
Bob and Kathie Bookwalter 
Ruth Bott 
Mr. Richard Brazda 
Frank and Lynn Brunacci 
Dr. Angele Thibodeaux Burns 
Marilyn F. Campbell 
Rand and Glenda Campbell 
Carle Foundation 
Peggy Chase 
Richard and Patricia Cheney 
Tammy and Eli Betancourt 
Community Foundation of East  
 Central Illinois 
Lara Conklin 
Fowler Connell 
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Cook 
Country Ins. & Financial Svcs. 
Jim and Cathy Cox 
Jill and Kerry Cranmore 
Tom and Barbara Cray 
James and Terri Cummings 
Mike and Janice Cunningham 
Danville Lions Club 
Danville Metal Stamping Co., Inc. 
Scott and Linda Dowers 
Dr. Stefanie M. Davis 
Davis and Delanois, P.C. 
Dr. and Mrs. James DeBoer 
Mark Denman 
Dr. David Dillman and Cheryl Vergin 
Dr. Joseph Fabrizio and  Phyllis 
 Dougherty Fabrizio 
Donna Dudash 
John and Stacy Ehmen 
The Honorable Scott Eisenhauer 
Kenneth and Catherine Ender 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Ewbank 
Fred Faulstich 
Faulstich Printing Company 
Jeff and Susan Fauver 
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Fields 
Mike and Nanette Finkle 
Judy Fippinger 
First National Bank of Catlin 

Arthur and Julie Friedman 
The Honorable Rita Garman 
Lori Garrett 
Dr.  Alicia Geddis 
Jim and Linda Gieseke 
Rob and Karla Gifford 
Dean Grimes 
David and Terry Harby 
Kathleen Harby 
Robbie and Ashley Hargrove 
John and Sandra Hart 
Wayne and Vicki Haugen 
Lon and Nancy Henderson 
Dr. and Mrs. William Hensold 
Rachel Heron 
Kristen Herr and Jerry Bartos 
Carl and Tonya Hill 
Barbara Hoecker 
Mike and Julie Hulvey 
I.B.E.W. Local 538 
Illinois Principals Assn Illini Region 
Iroquois Federal 
Terry and Joanne Jacobs 
The Honorable Robert E. Jones 
Julius W. Hegeler II Foundation 
Dr. Joseph and Raj Karinattu 
Martha Kay 
John and Kay Keck 
Robert Kesler 
William and Beverly Kesler 
Dave and Glenda Kietzmann 
Larry and Pamela Korte 
Phillip Langley 
Ed and Yvonne Layden, Jr. 
John and Theta Lee 
Dave and Simphi Lenover 
Don Longer 
Dr. Shawn and Mindy Mallady 
Paul and Bonnie Manion 
Mike and Brandy Marron 
Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Robert Matteson 
Tom and Jan McGurk, Jr. 
Don and Dottie McLaughlin 
Ryan and Veronica McLaughlin 
Dick and Jeanne McMurray 
Lou and Sybil Mervis 

Giving in Tribute 

With gratitude we recognize these 2016 honor and memorial contributions which provide a 
lasting tribute by enriching a DACC student’s educational journey.  

 
More than 200 well-wishers 
gathered at Turtle Run Banquet 
Center on the evening of July 
23, 2016, to celebrate the 
presidential tenure of Dr. Alice 
Marie Jacobs at Danville Area 
Community College. Generous 
sponsors underwrote the cost of 
the event allowing every dollar 
collected in ticket fees to fund 
the Dr. Alice Marie Jacobs 
Scholarship. By the end of the 
evening, $40,277 had been 
raised to endow this new 

scholarship. It was awarded for 
the first time for the 2016-2017 
academic year to Angela Smith.  
 
In addition to tributes from 
DACC Board of Trustees Chair 
Dave Harby, DACC Foundation 
President Thomas “Tuck” Meyer, 
and retiree Rebecca Schlecht, 
Dr. Jacobs received 
proclamations from the City of 
Danville, Vermilion County, the 
Illinois House of 
Representatives, and the Illinois 

Senate. 
 
Sponsors for the evening were: 
DACC Board of Trustees 
 William Black 
 Richard Cheney 
 Dave Harby 
 Tonya Hill 
 Dr. Ronald Serfoss 
 John Spezia 
 Greg Wolfe 
Dr. Joseph Fabrizio & Phyllis 
 Dougherty Fabrizio 
Julius W. Hegeler II 

Dr. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Lou and Sybil Mervis 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Paul and Donna Offutt 
Richard Schlecht 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht 
Carle Hoopeston Regional  
 Health Center 
COUNTRY Financial —  
  Dave Harby,  
 Alan Puzey &  
 Rick Rotramel 
Rossville Packing Company 



  

 

 

 

 

Dr. and Mrs. Shawn Mallady 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Manion 
Mr. Richard E. Matteson 
Dr. A. Reese Matteson 
Dr. and Mrs. Edmund McCarthy 
Mrs. Suzanne McCarthy 
Louis and Frances McCauley 
Dr. Nancy McCoy 
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd McCurdy 
Mrs. Tom McGurk Sr. 
Ryan and Veronica McLaughlin 
Bruce and Sharon Meachum 
Mr. Clyde Meachum 
Ms. Mary Lou Meader 
Mr. and Mrs. Curt Mettam 
M-F-G Corporation 
Ms. Edna Michael 
Robert and Marilyn Mihm 
Mrs. Richard Miles 
Minnesota Foundation 
Edward Moore 
Kevin and Kasey Moore 
Mr. Louis Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack and Gail Morrison 
Susan Mosiman 
Ann M. Muench 
Dr. Stephen and Cindy Nacco 
Ana and Randy Nasser 
National Christian Foundation 
Ms. Carol Neff 
Arlene F. Neill 
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Nicholson 
Mr. Michael J. O'Brien and  
 Ms. Anne Sacheli 
Paul and Donna Offutt 
Mr. Raymond O'Herron 
William A. and Lucy M. Owens 
Mrs. Grace Paxton 
Dr. Anneliese Payne in honor of  
 Fred G. Payne 
Ms. Nan Payne 
Ms. Fredrika Pharr 
Richard and Sally Pittelkow 
Plumbers and Steamfitters Local 157 
Dr. Sreeman Prathipati 
Professional Impressions Media 
Bruce and Pat Rape 
RE/MAX 2000 
Mrs. Janet Redenbaugh 
Lew and Mimi Reitemeier 
Daniel and Charlotte Ribbe 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Richter 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Roberts 
Greg and Sarah Robison 
Dr. and Mrs. Albert Rome 
Mrs. Sue Rose 
Roselawn Garden Club 
Rick and Cheryl Rotramel 
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley M. Rush 
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert Saikley 
Joan Farwell-Sargent 
Dr. and Mrs. Jon Satterwhite 
The Schroeder Family 
Sebat Swanson Banks Garman & 
 Townsley honoring  
 Ralph J. Swanson 
Dr. and Mrs. William Shaffer 
Ms. Merilyn Shepherd 
Mr. Lester Shick 
Eric and Lesley Shore 
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Simonson 
Sisters Obliged to Serve 
Dr. Lily Siu 
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Smith 
Ms. Lisa Smith 
Mrs. Carroll Snyder 
Dr. and Mrs. Brijnandan Sodhi 
Sodhi Medical Services 
John Spezia 
Rev. and Mrs. Stephen Stanley 
State Farm Companies Foundation 
State Farm Insurance 
State Line Farms 
Dr. William Steinmetz 
Gary L. and Kathy R. Sturgeon 
Ms. Christine Stutler 
Dr. Michael Summers 
Mr. Ralph J. Swanson 
Mr. Thomas Szott 
Mr. Michael Talkington 
The Rock Church 
Three Forks Wild Turkey Chapter of the 
 National Turkey Federation 
Dan and Kerri Thurman 
Dr. and Mrs. Rao Tipirneni 
Barbara Todd 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Trosper 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Tucker 
United Commercial Travelers  
 of America 
USMC Auxiliary  
Marie Vanada 

David and Patty Veach 
Vermilion County Farm  
 Bureau Foundation 
Vermilion County Handicap Association 
Vermilion County Republican  
 Central Committee 
Vermilion County Republican  
 Women's Club 
Vermilion Rubber Technology, Inc. 
Wabash Valley Steam & Gas Club 
Sherry Griggs Waggaman 
Mrs. Maxine Waggoner 
Waggoner Scholarship Trust 
Walgreen National Accounting Center 
Jerry and Ellen Walker 
Wal-Mart Foundation 
Walton and Associates Architects, PC 
White Construction 
WICD-TV 
Raymond and Dorothy Willard 
Jefferson Davis Williams 
Rickey and Laura Williams 
The Honorable Rick Winkel 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Wodetzki 
A. J. and Marcie Wright 
Herman and Diana Wyatt 
Mr. John R. Young 
Mrs. Muriel Young 
Dr. and Mrs. George Zundo 
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This listing reflects cumulative 
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Danville Area Community College Foundation 
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Thank you to the many donors who provide hope to students and see dreams realized.   
With your continued support the possibilities are endless! 

Achievement 
$1,000,000  

 
Harold "Boo" and Ginny Auter Estate 
Frank and Mary O'Neal 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Switzer 
 

Honor 
$500,000>$999,999 

 
Frank Brittingham 
Julius W. Hegeler II Foundation 
Steel Grip, Inc. 
Vermilion Healthcare Foundation 
 

Opportunity 
$250,000>$499,999 

 
Dr. Angelo and Alberta Anaclerio 
In memory of Ireta and Louis Bremer 
Lowell and Florence Crawford 
Tom and Barbara Crays 
Mr. Julius W. Hegeler II 
Ann Lichtmann Charitable Trust 
Lou and Sybil Mervis 
Charles "Chic" and Eva M. Reed 
 

Inspiraton 
$100,000>$249,999 

 
Alcoa 
Balloon Classic Illinois 
Carle Hoopeston Regional  
 Health  Center 
Marie Christie Estate 
Pete and Doris Clapp 
Dorothy Duley Estate 
Dr. Joe Fabrizio and Mrs. Phyllis 
 Dougherty Fabrizio 
First National Bank of Danville/Westville 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Herr 
Hoopeston Area Healthcare Foundation 
Illinois Community College  
 System Foundation 
Old National Bank 
Richard and Mary Schlecht 
Mr. Bobby Short 
Harold and Ruth Stretch Trust 

Drs. L. W. and M. J. Tanner 
Mr. Robert E. Wagner Estate 
Teepak USA, LLC 
 

Promise 
$50,000>$99,999 

 
AT&T 
Rosemary and Melvin E. (Jim)  
 Cary Trust 
Hilda Church Estate 
Danville Metal Stamping Co., Inc. 
Danville Rifle and Pistol Club 
Dr. David Dillman and  
 Ms. Cheryl Vergin 
Judi Finkle 
Mike Finkle 
Forrest and Doris Fisher 
Hoopeston Retirement  
 Village  Foundation 
Dr. Alice Marie and Darrel Jacobs 
Frank Masiokas Estate 
Dr. and Mrs. John C. Mason, Jr. 
Helen McDuffee Estate 
Doug and Vickie Miller 
Jean L. Moody Estate 
The Muirhead Family Scholarship 
Presence USMC 
Dr. and Mrs. George Richards 
Mrs. Gary Rogers 
Dr. and Mrs. Grover Seitzinger 
Suzlon Wind Energy Corp. 
A. L. Webster Foundation 
Mrs. Lou Ann Young 
 

Hope 
$25,000>$49,999 

 
Allied Builders Association 
Dr. Keith A. Bates and Nancy T. Bates 
Brickyard Landfill and Recycling 
Bill and Marilyn Britt 
Bunge Milling, Inc. 
CCMSI 
John P. Cadle Foundation 
CliftonLarsonAllen 
ConAgra Store Brands, Inc. 
Mr. Herb Depke 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Doyle 
Dr. and Mrs. Harlan English 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Ewbank 
Fiberteq 
First Midwest Bank 
William and Susan Garrison 
Dr. Bazil Geckler 
General Motors Powertrain 
Jim and Linda Gieseke 
Werner and Margery Gieseke 
IMA Education Foundation 
Iroquois Federal 
Rosaleen Knapp Estate 
Mrs. Bernice Lauhoff 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Layden, Sr. 
Don and Donna Longer 
Lucas-Jordan Scholarship Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Maudlin     
In Memory of Alma and Henri Meis 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Meyer 
Esther S. Murrin Trust 
Pepsi Americas Inc. 
Nan and Don Perry 
Quaker Oats Company, Inc. 
Rossville Packing Company 
Mark and Rebecca Schlecht Family 
Mr. Lester H. Shick 
Dorothea Fredrickson Smith 
Win C. and Carol T. Smith 
ThyssenKrupp Crankshaft Company 
Vermilion County Labor Club, Inc. 
W & T Enterprises 
Watchfire by Time-O-Matic, Inc. 
David and Sandi Wood 
 

Belief 
$10,000>$24,999 

 
40/8 Voiture #405 
AmerenIP 
Jim and Linda Anderson 
Aqua Illinois 
Mrs. Mary Michael Bateman 
Big R Stores 
L. Parr Birch Estate 
The Honorable William B. Black 
Mary Jo Morton Bobbe 
Dr. and Mrs. Harry Braun 

Interested in changing lives through education at DACC? Contact the DACC 
Foundation at  217-443-8772 or foundation@dacc.edu. Gifts can be made online at 

www.dacc.edu/give. 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. George Burow 
Mrs. Mary Louise Cameron 
Camilla Study Group of the Danville 
Garden Club 
Chuck and Judy Carl 
Carle Clinic - Danville 
Carle Foundation Hospital 
Peggy Chase 
Catlin American Legion Davis Busby 
 Post #776 
Roy and Jean Christison 
Barbara and John Cooke 
Country Insurance and  
 Financial Services 
Eleanor Schlecht Cox 
DACC Ornamental Horticulture Club 
Danville Elks Blood Bank 
Danville Engineers Club 
Danville Garden Club 
Danville Golden K Kiwanis 
Danville Polyclinic, Ltd. 
Mr. James L. Dawson 
Sgt. Myron Deckard Scholarship Fund 
Depke Gases and Welding Supplies, 
 Inc./Mel Myers and Curt Towne 
Allen L. and Phyllis K. Dougherty 
Carroll and Mary Dukes 
Early Childhood Education Program 
EALgreen 
Employees of EnvirOx, LLC 
Fred Faulstich 
In Memory of Bruna Gaudio 
Mrs. Richard G. Haenel 
Tom and Sherry Hainline  
 Cara, Jenny and Jill 
David and Terry Harby 
John and Carla Heskett 
Mrs. Catherine Hofmann 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Holliday 
Howell Equipment Co., Inc. 
Illinois Audubon Society 
Illinois National Bank 
Jerry Jeffries 
Benson and Ellen Jewell 
Mr. Robert W. Kukla 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Layden, Jr. 
Russ and Linda Leigh 
McDonald's Don and Deanna Witzel 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom McGurk, Jr.  
Kris and Rob McMasters 
The Mitry Family 
Edna Haworth Morton 
Drs. Karl and Carol Jeanne Muster 
Bryan, Michelle, Brittany and  
 Taylor Obenland 
The Honorable and Mrs. John P. 
 O'Rourke 
Paradiso Family Trust 
Judd and Mary Peck 
Pillsbury Company 

Mrs. Jeannete Platt 
Potomac Masonic Lodge  
 AF & AM #782 
Robert and Sandi Randall 
Marilyn and Bill Satterwhite 
Sarah Sebat Estate 
Maruti and Minni Seth 
W. John and Sue Shane 
Elmer E. and Wilma A. Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Stein 
Barbara Stover 
Mrs. Lois Stowring 
Gene and Sally Stunkel 
Charles L. and Jean Thompson 
ThyssenKrupp Presta Danville, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Tilney 
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Tucker 
Dr. James and Marilyn Tucker 
The Turtle Club Association 
Vermilion County Health  
 Improvement Association 
Walker Ag 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Watson 
John and Judy Weaver 
Wolford Cannon Hoecker  
 Insurance Agency, Inc. 
 

Commitment 
$5,000>$9,999 

 
American Legion Riders Post 210 
American Savings Bank of Danville 
Dr. Edmund and Betty Andracki 
Autotron, Inc.  
Richard and Christel Belton 
Dr. and Mrs. Wesley Bieritz 
Mrs. Linda Britt 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike L. Brown 
Mrs. Patricia A. Brown 
Mr. A. Colin Cameron &  
 Mrs. Mary Martel-Cantelon 
Dr. Nicole D. Carter 
Christie Clinic 
Dr. and Mrs. Sebastian Ciancio 
Community Bank of Hoopeston 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Conard 
In Memory of Daniel Cronkhite 
DACC Annuitants Association 
Danvillle American Association of 
 University Women 
Danville Lions Club 
Delta Kappa Gamma -  
 Alpha Iota Chapter 
Mrs. A.L. (Charlotte) Dougherty 
Downtown Danville Rotary Club 
EDF Renewable Energy 
Education Personnel Federal  
 Credit Union 
John and Stacy Ehmen 
Darla Ewing 

Executive Club of Danville 
Faulstich Printing Company 
First National Bank of Rossville 
Darrin and Shelia Fletcher 
Gannett Foundaton, Inc. 
J. William Goodwine 
Mary E. Griggs and family 
Jennifer and Bud Gruenberg 
Heatcraft Refrigeraton Products 
Dr. William and Mary Hensold 
Lawrence and Gloria Jahn 
Perry and Sherry Jaynes 
JC Penny Company 
Dr. Mohan and Kathleen Jham 
Junkyard Dogs Auto Club 
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Karinattu 
Mrs. Georgia Johnson Kaufman 
David and Glenda Kietzmann 
Kyle Kietzmann 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Leahy 
Leverenz Electric Company 
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight A. Lucas 
Mrs. Donna Martin 
Mrs. John C. Mason, Sr. 
Mr. Robert C. Matteson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald McLaughlin 
Mrs. Martha Merritt 
The Honorable and Mrs. John P. Meyer 
Mrs. Helen B. Miller 
Allen and Lela Mushett 
Mr. Mel and The Honorable Judy Myers 
NACCO 
Wm. And Ema Nicholls 
Steve and Carol Nichols 
Holly Ewan Nordheden 
Ron and Mary Norenberg 
O'Brien's Model Star Services 
Old National Insurance 
Mitzi Pape, Roby Pape and Jen Kruger 
Profesor Rich Pate 
Mrs. Cynthia J.N. Peck 
Harry  and Elaine Meyer Peterson 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Pollard 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan L. Puzey 
Lloyd W. Puzey Trust 
Rotary Club of Danville 
Mrs. Dana Rupczynski 
Dr. Ron and Susie Serfoss 
Mr. Dick Shockey 
Mr. Clark T. Smith 
Spring Valley Properties Management 
St. Vincent Williamsport Hospital 
STAR Uniforms 
Sunset Funeral Home 
Ms. Marilyn Teeters 
Towne Machine & Tool Co., Inc. 
Tridan International, Inc. 
Turfgrass Alumni and Friends 
UPS Foundation, Inc. 
Mrs. Sara Van De Walker 

Vermilion County Elementary 
 Principals' Association 
Vermilion County Nursing  
 Home Foundation 
Scott and Tracy Wahlfeldt 
Gary Ward 
Helen Walker Estate 
Joan Matteson Warrick 
 

Discovery 
$1,000>$4,999 

 
Linda Adams 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Alexander 
Dr. and Mrs. Suhail Alnaqib 
Altrusa International Inc. of Danville 
American Association of  
 Community Colleges 
Ameritech/SecurityLink 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Andrews 
Jane and Robert Andrews 
Karen Appleby 
Dr. Asha Apte 
Jary and Jane Archer 
Mrs. Roberta Balsley 
Denise Barr 
Dr. and Mrs. Bipin B. Bavishi 
Ms. Donna Bennett 
Ms. Milia Bergkoetter 
Tammy and Eli Betancourt 
Tim and Tina Biesecker 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Blagg 
Bob and Nancy Boesdorfer 
Glenda J. Boling 
Carla M. Boyd 
Mr. and Mrs. William Brandenberger 
Dick Brazda 
Mrs. Jess A. Brewer 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Brockus 
Bryant Industries Inc. 
Bud's Car Stereo and Cellular 
Bunge 
Dr. and Mrs. Bhirom Buranakul 
Mr. Donald Burke 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Thomas Byrket 
Mr. and Mrs. Rand Campbell 
Carpenters Local No. 243 
Central Illinois Health  
 Information Management 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Chalfant 
Tom and Beth Chamberlain 
Champaign Carpenters' Local 44 
 MCIRCC 
Mrs. Doris Chapman 
Chem-Cast Ltd. 
Richard and Patricia Cheney 
Citizens for Bill Black 
Mary Coffman 
Patricia J. Cohen 

Jacqueline Cole RN FNP-C 
Commercial Credit 
Commercial-News 
Compass Group 
Mr. Mike Conron 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Conron 
Allen and Ann Cooke 
J.D. and Jeanie Cooke 
Mr. Dow Cooksey 
Dr. Janet Cornelius 
Covington Foods, Inc. 
Alice and Ron Cowan 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Crandall 
Don and Jane Creason 
Mrs. Ruth Crow 
John S. Curtis MD Trust 
DACC Education Association 
DACC Reader's Route 
Dr. Belinda Dalton-Russell 
Danville Area Board of Realtors 
Danville Building and  
 Construction Trades 
Danville Business & Professional 
 Women's Club 
Danville Family YMCA 
Danville Noon Kiwanis 
Danville School District # 118 
Mr. Brad Davis 
Dr. Stefanie M. Davis 
DACC Developmental Education 
Wilbur J. Dickson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Dixon 
Dennis and Kathleen Doran 
Viv Dudley 
Mr. and Mrs. Darren E. Duncan 
Janis Dunn 
Barry and Dawn Eakle 
East Central Illinois Community  
 Action Agency 
East Lake Hospital for Animals 
Becky Estill 
FACTS Tuition Management Co. 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Farkas 
Dr. David Fields 
Mr. Brian Fink 
First Illinois Credit Union 
First National Bank in Georgetown 
First National Bank of Catlin 
First Savings Bank of Danville 
Randy and Michelle Fletcher 
F. Jay Foster 
Fox & Crowder 
Fox Canteen, Inc. 
Arthur and Julie Haenel Friedman 
Dr. Mike and Kathy Fuesting 
Mr. William E. Fulton 
The Honorable Rita and  
 Mr. Gil  Garman 
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Garner 

Lori Garrett 
Ellen George  
Mr. Lance Girton 
Governor Bradford Chapter  
 ID 5-052IL DAR 
Dr. Michael Greenfield 
The Darby Family 
Dean and Dianne Grimes 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Grimes 
Gerry and Debbie Guidry 
Diane Hall 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Halloran 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hardwidge 
Mr. Morris L. Hecker, Jr. 
Ms. Linda J. Heeren 
Lon and Nancy Henderson 
Laura Hensgen 
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Hensold 
Mrs. Jane Hensold 
Mr. and Mrs. Cordy Heron 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Herrmann 
Mrs. A. W. Heskett 
Mr. Larry Hinkle 
Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Hogsett 
Mrs. Carol Homann 
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Hood 
Hoopeston Rotary Club 
Matt and Amy Hoose 
Family and Friends of  
 Curtis R. Huffman 
Mrs. Marilyn Hunter-Shimkus 
Mr. Jeffery Hutton 
Illinois Veterinary Medical PAC 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Irvin 
Mr. and Mrs. T.A. Jacobs 
Mr. Leonard Jaffe 
Mr. John B. Jenkins 
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Jewell 
Ms. Barbara Jolley 
The Honorable Robert E. Jones 
Mr. Michael Jumps 
Dr. Benjamin Joowon Jun 
Martha Kay 
Mrs. Warren Keith 
Colonel Karl and Margaret Kerchief 
Mr. Robert Kesler 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kesler 
KIK Custom Products, Inc. 
Debbie Knight 
In Memory of Eric Korte 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kukla 
Landmark Credit Union 
Phillip Langley 
Dr. Royce Larsen 
Mr. George Latinovich 
Dr. Ruth Lindemann 
Thomas and Meredith Lovelass 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Luebbers 
Mr. Tim Mahoney 


